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President’s Message 

Hello fellow woodcarvers. This is my first summer being able to 
work on my backyard since returning to OR. It’s probably about 

a quarter of an acre in size and I’m pretty sure the previous 

owner had been growing blackberries, ivy, and rocks for a living. 
In addition, I decided to lose my footing on my stairs and skip 

down on my behind. The next day I thought it was a good idea 

to rake on top of a ground hornet’s nest. But like a good watch, 

I take a licking and keep on ticking. 

June’s monthly meeting had a wonderful presentation by 

Cynthia Longhat-Adam’s. She is quite talented. Bob Lanning and 

Jack Dalton proved great snacks. July’s meeting will be held on 
the 29th. Nancy Girard will be hosting a carve-along and snacks 

will be provided by Everett Carter. Hope to see everyone there. 

Don’t forget your knives. 

Judy Barker sent the club a note explaining that Reed had a 

recent fall, breaking his back. He had surgery and is currently 

residing at Battleground Rehab in Washington. Their daughter 
fortunately lives near the rehab which gives Judy a place to 

stay. If you would like contact information, please let me or 

Kelly Kirsch know. Wishing Reed the best. 

Heading off to Ellensburg WA for the NW Carving Academy. It is 
always a wonderful event. I feel very lucky to have so many 

renowned wood artists come to WA to teach. 

The OR woodcarving rendezvous is September 4,5 & 6 of 
September. Please visit Capitol Woodcarvers web site to get an 

application. It is a great way to learn new skills and socialize 

with woodcarvers. Not to mention the food at Canyonview is 

fabulous.  

Remember, the OR state fair is in September. Jack Dalton is 

organizing our presence and can still use a couple more 

volunteers.        Sarah  
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2025 Oregon Woodcarvers Rendezvous 
September is fast approaching so get ready for the Oregon 

Woodcarvers Rendezvous. This year’s event will be great. The 

Rendezvous information, registration form, class list, and 
schedule are attached to this newsletter and are available for 

download at 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2025/rendezvousregi
strationforms.pdf. Please complete and return the registration to 

Donna as soon as possible. 

The class list is looking great but additional classes can be added 
to the schedule. If you would like to teach a class please let 

Donna know at capitolwoodcarvers@gmail.com to have your 

class added to the schedule. It is always fun to learn new 

techniques and processes so plan on teaching and/or taking a 

class. 

A fun activity at the Rendezvous is the raffle. If you have tools, 

projects, supplies, etc. that you no longer need or want, please 
consider donating them for the raffle. Other woodcarvers will 

appreciate your donations. 

This is a great event enjoyed by woodcarvers of all categories. 

The friendship and willingness to share techniques and 
knowledge make this an exceptional opportunity that should not 

be missed. Take a class, participate in the raffle, buy some new 

tools/supplies, enjoy the socialization with like-minded artists. 

The knowledge gained through both formal and informal classes 
and sharing sessions contribute greatly to why you should 

attend this outstanding carving event 

https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2025/rendezvousregistrationforms.pdf
https://capitolwoodcarvers.org/rendezvous2025/rendezvousregistrationforms.pdf
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Group Project 
In the last newsletter the idea of having another group caving 

project was raised. A previous project mentioned was the 

Nativity Set created by several of our carvers. In addition to the 
Nativity, several of our carvers got together to carve spoons for 

the Empty Bowls Project. 

Many years ago, another project, canes for veterans, was 

undertaken and the result was the amazing canes shown below. 

If you are interested in starting another group project, please let 

us know. 

Canes 

For 

Veterans 
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Club Picnic August 26 

Join other carvers for our annual club picnic. This event is 

always fun to attend. Guests are invited and food/treats to 

share are welcome. Location and time will be announced 

soon. 

 

July 29 Club Meeting 
Join us for the July meeting. This is 

the last meeting before our Club Picnic 
so be sure to attend. There will be 

refreshments, show-and-tell, and 

Nancy Girard will be hosting a carve-

along.  

Be sure to bring your carving tools to 

participate in Nancy’s presentation. It 

will be a good meeting. 

If you have extra wood or carving 

blanks you will not be using, consider 

donating them to the meeting wood-
draw. Other carvers would appreciate 

the chance to get your no-longer 

wanted items. 

See you Tuesday evening July 29, 7:00PM – 9:00PM at Center 

50+. 
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Lunch Schedule 
Before each Friday afternoon carving session, many carvers get 

together at 11:30AM to enjoy each other’s company at lunch. 

Please join us 

Thank you to Joe Perez for scheduling these lunches.  

 

Even if you are not coming to the carving session, join other 

carvers for lunch. It is relaxing, fun, and friendly. 

Oregon State Fair, August 22, 23, 24 
Thank you to everyone who volunteered to sit at our club booth 

at the State Fair. There are still open positions so please let Jack 

Dalton know if you are available to help. This event is always 
fun. Booth visitors are amazed at what we can create with a 

knife and a block of wood.  

This event helps our club recruit new members, and it 

introduces the public to our unique art. Bring some of your 
carvings to display and plan on working on a carving for 

demonstrating to visitors. 

If you have not volunteered to greet visitors at our booth, stop 

by and say hello.  



 

6 

 

 

Christmas 

Ornaments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Ornaments 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It is time to start carving Christmas ornaments to donate to 

Capitol Woodcarvers. The ornament sale is scheduled for the 

first weekend in November. Examples of donated ornaments 
from previous years are shown below. This is a great 

opportunity to advertise our club and to raise funds to support 

club activities such as our annual show, classes, get-togethers, 

club supplies, etc. The club really appreciates your donations. 

Please donate an ornament or 

two to help our club.  

Volunteers will be needed to sit 

at our booth at the Rickreall 

Fairgrounds. We have been 

participating in this event for 
well over a decade and every 

year it is fun and a joy to be a 

part of. 
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